


Letter of Conscience and Concern 

Cynthia Bower 

 

However, perhaps these problems can be attenuated. Is it possible to assign the new 

curator a mentor from another ARS unit for at least three years? That would ensure 

oversight and continuity, in the (likely) event that she finds herself the only female 

scientist in SARU and thereby loses access to the knowledge base she’ll need concerning 

the grievance process, EEO, and other administrative information. 

 

I am truly sorry to be bringing this situation to your attention. However, another capable 

female scientist is about to have her life and professional career irreparably damaged by 

accepting employment into SARU, and this issue is weighing heavily on me. I will 

forever regret that the ARS administrators did not warn me of the hostile work 

environment for women before I accepted my current position. Thank you for whatever 

help you can extend to SARU’s future curator. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Cynthia Bower 

Research Food Technologist 

Subarctic Agricultural Research Unit (SARU) 

USDA ARS, Pacific West Area 

360 O’Neill Building, University of Alaska 

Fairbanks, AK 99775-7200 

(907) 474-6732 

Cindy.Bower@ars.usda.gov 
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